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Summative Assessment Updates 

Materials from the District Test Coordinator Workshops 

Materials from the District Test Coordinator Workshops held on January 18, 19,and 20, 2017, 

are available on the Connecticut Comprehensive Portal.  This training focused on the admin-

istration of the Smarter Balanced Assessments for English language arts/literacy and mathe-

matics, Connecticut Mastery Test (CMT)/Connecticut Academic Performance Test (CAPT) 

Science, CMT/CAPT Skills Checklist Science, and the Connecticut Alternate Assessments 

(CTAA) for English language arts and mathematics.  Copies of the manuals will be shipped to 

districts on February 10, 2017. 

Annual Administration of Statewide Summative Assessments for Spring 2017 

A January 30, 2017, memo to Superintendents details the requirements for administration 

of state assessments.  Please contact Abe Krisst if you have any questions.  In addition, local 

education agencies (LEAs) must annually administer an English language proficiency (ELP) 

assessment to their English learners (ELs) to measure their proficiency levels and progress in 

the four domains of language, including speaking, listening, reading, and writing per the Eve-

ry Student Succeeds Act (ESSA).  LAS Links is Connecticut’s mandated ELP assessment and the 

testing window for it is January 3-March 10, 2017.  The Elementary and Secondary Education 

Act (ESEA) and Title III Regulations require that all English learners participate in the ELP as-

sessment.  If LEAs have questions regarding the particular testing needs of individual ELs, 

they should contact Janet Stuck. 

Smarter Balanced Recruitment for Educator Involvement 

The Smarter Balanced Assessment Consortium is recruiting qualified Grades 3-8 mathe-

matics and ELA educators to support assessment activities in 2017.  A detailed recruitment 

package is available.  Applications should be submitted online.  Applications are due to the 

Connecticut State Department of Education (CSDE) by Friday, February 24, 2017.  The CSDE 

will then make selections from this applicant pool and submit them to Smarter Balanced.  Smarter 

Balanced will contact those educators that have been selected for participation beginning in 

early March.  Please contact Michelle Rosado if you have any questions. 

http://www.sde.ct.gov/sde/cwp/view.asp?a=2748&q=335452
mailto:CTStudentAssessment@ct.gov
http://www.ct.gov/sde/StudentAssessment
http://www.ct.gov/sde/CTAA
http://www.ct.gov/sde/SmarterBalanced
http://www.ct.gov/sde/CMT&CAPTScience
http://www.sde.ct.gov/sde/cwp/view.asp?a=2758&Q=334520
http://www.sde.ct.gov/sde/cwp/view.asp?a=2748&q=335780
http://ct.portal.airast.org/resources/?section=manuals-for-online-testing
http://www.sde.ct.gov/sde/lib/sde/pdf/digest/2016_17/administration_of_annual_assessments_for_spring_2017.pdf
mailto:abe.krisst@ct.gov
mailto:janet.stuck@ct.gov
http://www.sde.ct.gov/sde/lib/sde/pdf/student_assessment/smarter_balanced/General_Information_for_Educator_Involvement.pdf
http://www.sde.ct.gov/sde/lib/sde/pdf/student_assessment/smarter_balanced/General_Information_for_Educator_Involvement.pdf
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/77LKG52
mailto:michelle.rosado@ct.gov
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 Connecticut SAT School Day Updates 

Grade 11 Students Taking the Connecticut Alternate Assessment 

As a reminder, please register any students who are taking the Connecticut Alternate Assessment (CTAA) in place of 

the Connecticut SAT School Day.  Teachers Administering the Alternate (TEAs) should submit the CTAA and CMT/CAPT 

Skills Checklist Science Eligibility & Learner Characteristics Inventory (LCI) in order to register the student to take the 

CTAA.  The LCI is entered on AIR Data Entry Interface by the primary teacher who completed the form.  This MUST be 

entered by March 17, 2017. 

Translated Test Directions 

Translated test directions for the Connecticut SAT School Day have been posted to our Web site.  The directions are 

available in Arabic, Chinese, Haitian Creole, Polish, Portuguese, Russian, Spanish and Vietnamese.  Additionally, other 

languages can be supported with test day translators.  As a reminder, EL students may receive directions translated in 

their native language for the Connecticut SAT School Day.  Schools do NOT need to apply for this support in the Col-

lege Board’s Services for Students with Disabilities (SSD) online system. 

Parent Letter and FAQ 

A Connecticut SAT School Day parent letter has been posted to our Web site.  Schools may personalize this letter and 

use it to inform parents about the upcoming Connecticut SAT School Day.  A Frequently Asked Questions for Families 

and Students document is also available in English and Spanish. 

Accommodations Deadline 

All Connecticut SAT School Day accommodations for special education and 504 students must be entered into the Col-

lege Board’s SSD online system by Wednesday, February 15, 2017.  A late request window will be available for those 

students who are newly enrolled, identified or classified as grade 11 students.  The window to enter accommodations 

for EL students into the College Board’s SSD online system is March 6-31, 2017.  If you have any questions, please con-

tact Joe Amenta. 

Testing Grade 12 Students on the Connecticut SAT School Day 

A small number of Grade 12 students who skipped Grade 11 because of credit deficiency and did not take the Con-

necticut SAT School Day in Grade 11 will be required to take the Connecticut SAT School Day in April 2017.  If your 

school has any such eligible Grade 12 students, please FAX a list of these students to Michelle Rosado at the CSDE at 

860-326-0565 by March 3, 2017.  The list of Grade 12 students must include the following information as it appears in 

PSIS registration: 

 Student Name (First and Last) 

 SASID 

 Date of Birth 

 School and District 

Please contact Michelle Rosado if you have any questions about student eligibility. 

http://www.ct.gov/sde/CTAA
http://www.ct.gov/sde/SmarterBalanced
http://www.ct.gov/sde/CMT&CAPTScience
http://www.sde.ct.gov/sde/cwp/view.asp?a=2748&q=335780
http://www.sde.ct.gov/sde/lib/sde/pdf/student_assessment/special_education/LCI_.pdf
http://www.sde.ct.gov/sde/lib/sde/pdf/student_assessment/special_education/LCI_.pdf
https://login4.cloud1.tds.airast.org/student/V171/Pages/BrowserDenied.aspx?c=Connecticut
http://www.sde.ct.gov/sde/cwp/view.asp?a=2748&q=335780
http://www.sde.ct.gov/sde/lib/sde/pdf/student_assessment/sat/Arabic_SAT_Test_Directions_FINAL.pdf
http://www.sde.ct.gov/sde/lib/sde/pdf/student_assessment/sat/Chinese_SAT_Test_Directions_FINAL.pdf
http://www.sde.ct.gov/sde/lib/sde/pdf/student_assessment/sat/Haitian_Creole_SAT_Test_Directions_FINAL.pdf
http://www.sde.ct.gov/sde/lib/sde/pdf/student_assessment/sat/Polish_SAT_Test_Directions_FINAL.pdf
http://www.sde.ct.gov/sde/lib/sde/pdf/student_assessment/sat/Portuguese_SAT_Test_Directions_FINAL.pdf
http://www.sde.ct.gov/sde/lib/sde/pdf/student_assessment/sat/Russian_SAT_Test_Directions_FINAL.pdf
http://www.sde.ct.gov/sde/lib/sde/pdf/student_assessment/sat/Spanish_SAT_Test_Directions_FINAL.pdf
http://www.sde.ct.gov/sde/lib/sde/pdf/student_assessment/sat/Vietnamese_SAT_Test_Directions_FINAL.pdf
http://www.sde.ct.gov/sde/lib/sde/word_docs/student_assessment/sat/SAT_parent_letter_2017.doc
http://www.sde.ct.gov/sde/lib/sde/pdf/student_assessment/sat/FAQfamilies_english.pdf
http://www.sde.ct.gov/sde/lib/sde/pdf/student_assessment/sat/faqfamilies_spanish.pdf
https://www.collegeboard.org/students-with-disabilities/ssd-online
https://www.collegeboard.org/students-with-disabilities/ssd-online
mailto:joseph.amenta@ct.gov
mailto:michelle.rosado@ct.gov
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Interim Assessment Updates 

Interim Assessment Training—SPACES STILL AVAILABLE 

The optional Smarter Balanced Interim Assessments provide teachers with an additional resource to measure students’ 

mastery of specific content and skills aligned to the Connecticut Core Standards.  The following training sessions are 

being provided to introduce educators to these interim assessments and explore creative ways to integrate them with-

in curriculum and instruction.  The trainings will be held at the Institute of Technology & Business Development (ITBD).  

The Interim Assessment Training flyer describes each session in detail.  E-mail Deirdre Ducharme or Cristi Alberino for 

more information. 

Overview of the Smarter Balanced Interim 

Assessment Blocks 

Creative Ways to Use the Smarter Balanced Interim 

Assessment Blocks 

Register for February 15, 2017 8:30-11:30 a.m. February 16 a.m. session is closed 

Register for February 15, 2017 12:30-3:30 p.m. Register for February 16, 2017 Grades 6-8: 12:30-3:30 p.m. 

Register for February 27, 2017 8:30-11:30 a.m. Register for March 10, 2017 Grades 6-8: 8:30-11:30 a.m. 

Register for February 27, 2017 12:30-3:30 p.m. Register for March 10, 2017 Grades 3-5: 12:30-3:30 p.m. 

SAT Practice Tests and Khan Academy 

Schools can access full length SAT practice tests for students from the College Board’s Web site.  Practice tests are also 

available for students using MP3 or Screen Reader or Assistive Technology.  Schools can also request large print or 

Braille SAT practice tests for students by contacting the College Board’s Services for Students with Disabilities (SSD).  

Additionally, students may access free online SAT practice through Khan Academy.  Khan is optional and is authorized 

by the student.  Districts do NOT need to have an agreement as per Connecticut P.A. 16-189 with Khan, or any other 

vendor if the district is NOT disclosing student data to that vendor. 

Students may also chose to link their College Board account to their Khan Academy account.  Students who link their 

accounts will receive personalized practice.  Please contact Alan Bernstein at the College Board if you would like to 

know the percentage of students in your school who have linked their accounts. 

Test Center Supervisor Workshop Materials 

Materials from the January 17 and 18, 2017, Test Center Supervisor Workshops are available on the CSDE Web site.  

Test manuals for the Connecticut SAT School Day are also available.  Test Implementation Kits, including manuals will 

be shipped to schools for arrival beginning on February 15, 2017. 

Connecticut SAT School Day Updates 

http://www.ct.gov/sde/CTAA
http://www.ct.gov/sde/SmarterBalanced
http://www.ct.gov/sde/CMT&CAPTScience
http://www.sde.ct.gov/sde/cwp/view.asp?a=2748&q=335780
http://www.sde.ct.gov/sde/lib/sde/pdf/student_assessment/smarter_balanced/Interim_Assessment_Flyers_in_person_PD_12_22_16.pdf
mailto:deirdre.ducharme@ct.gov
mailto:cristi.alberino@ct.gov
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/overview-of-the-smarter-balanced-interim-assessment-blocks-tickets-30041928216
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/overview-of-the-smarter-balanced-interim-assessment-blocks-tickets-30671076014
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/creative-ways-to-use-the-smarter-balanced-interim-assessment-blocks-grades-6-8-tickets-30671690853
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/overview-of-the-smarter-balanced-interim-assessment-blocks-tickets-30671207407
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/creative-ways-to-use-the-smarter-balanced-interim-assessment-blocks-grades-6-8-tickets-30671826258
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/overview-of-the-smarter-balanced-interim-assessment-blocks-tickets-30671239503
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/creative-ways-to-use-the-smarter-balanced-interim-assessment-blocks-grades-3-5-tickets-30671804192
https://collegereadiness.collegeboard.org/sat/practice/full-length-practice-tests
https://www.collegeboard.org/students-with-disabilities/after-approval/taking-sat-accommodations#ui-accordion-2-header-0
https://collegereadiness.collegeboard.org/sat/practice/full-length-practice-test-assistive-technology
http://www.collegeboard.org/ssd
https://www.khanacademy.org/test-prep/sat
mailto:abernstein@collegeboard.org
http://www.sde.ct.gov/sde/lib/sde/pdf/student_assessment/sat/Connecticut_School_Day_Jan_2017_Training_.pdf
http://www.sde.ct.gov/sde/cwp/view.asp?a=2748&q=335780
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Special Populations Updates 

Opening of Data Entry Interface 

The Data Entry Interface (DEI) application in TIDE is now open.  Teachers Administering the Alternate (TEAs) should 

submit the CTAA and CMT/CAPT Skills Checklist Science Eligibility & Learner Characteristics Inventory (LCI) prior to 

March 17, 2017, in the DEI to register their students for participation in either alternate assessment.  A paper copy of 

the LCI may be downloaded. 

TIDE Test Setting Update 

On the morning of February 22, 2017, TIDE will be updated so that accommodations can only be entered for students 

with an IEP or Section 504 Plan.  English learners (EL) students who require time extension for science are allowed to 

receive this accommodation.  The update to the Test Information and Distribution Engine (TIDE) will not allow you to 

indicate this under test setting.  Therefore, you will not be able to indicate time extension for science for your EL stu-

dents in TIDE, but you can still provide this support during testing.  Your test proctor will need to be made aware of EL 

students with time extension for science prior to testing. 

Required Text-to-Speech and Read Aloud Decision Guidelines 2016-17 Form Submission 

All students who qualify to receive either text-to-speech or read aloud of the Smarter Balanced ELA reading passages 

are required to complete the Text-to-Speech and Read Aloud Decision Guidelines 2016-17 form.  This form can be com-

pleted online and submitted by clicking on the SUBMIT FORM.  In TIDE, there are students listed with this accommoda-

tion that have not had this form submitted.  District test administrators are encourage to monitor the selection of this 

accommodation and whether the Text-to-Speech and Read Aloud Decision Guidelines 2016-17 form has been sub-

mitted online. 

AP Potential Student Letters 

In the next few weeks, letters are being sent to over 20,000 high school students in Connecticut who have demon-

strated Advanced Placement (AP) Potential based on the 2016 October PSAT.  Superintendents received a letter on 

February 1, 2017, regarding this mailing. 

For the past four years, as part of a student activation campaign, the CSDE has issued letters to students who demon-

strated the potential to succeed on AP course work based on the results from the PSAT.  The letters instruct these stu-

dents to meet with their school counselors to discuss what course work is right for them.  By taking challenging cours-

es such as AP, dual enrollment, International Baccalaureate (IB), and/or honors courses, students attain important 

academic and financial benefits such as earning college credit, potentially skipping introductory courses and experi-

encing college-level work while in high school. 

 Advanced Placement 

http://www.ct.gov/sde/CTAA
http://www.ct.gov/sde/SmarterBalanced
http://www.ct.gov/sde/CMT&CAPTScience
http://www.sde.ct.gov/sde/cwp/view.asp?a=2748&q=335780
http://www.sde.ct.gov/sde/lib/sde/pdf/student_assessment/special_education/LCI_.pdf
http://www.sde.ct.gov/sde/lib/sde/pdf/student_assessment/special_education/LCI_.pdf
http://www.sde.ct.gov/sde/lib/sde/pdf/student_assessment/special_education/TTS-CHART-2017pdf.pdf
https://sdect.co1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_0ok0VTrJvNCtN0p
http://www.sde.ct.gov/sde/lib/sde/pdf/student_assessment/special_education/TTS-CHART-2017pdf.pdf
http://www.sde.ct.gov/sde/lib/sde/pdf/student_assessment/sat/Advanced_Placement2017.pdf
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 Updates on English Learners 

Accommodations for the LAS Links 

In our continuing efforts to support ELs, the CSDE will collect accommodations information for dually identified stu-

dents (i.e., English learners who have an individualized education plan (IEP) or 504 Plan).  During this information 

gathering stage, collaboration between staff supporting English learners, students who are receiving special education 

services and students with Section 504 plans will be essential.  Only LAS Links Category 3 accommodations will be rec-

orded if eligible students will be using one or more of the following accommodations: 

 Alternate Response Options (Assistive Technology or Alternate or Augmentative Communication); 

 Braille; 

 Large Print; 

 Read Aloud for Reading Passages; 

 Scribe; 

 Sign Language; 

 Speech-to-Text; and 

 Text-to-Speech. 

Please note that these accommodations parallel those identified and used on the Smarter Balanced and CMT/CAPT 

Science assessments.  At this time, the CSDE does not require any additional documentation, or a Special Accommo-

dations Petition for Read Aloud for passages or Scribe on the annual LAS Links assessment.  Additional information is 

available in the 2017 CSDE LAS Links Accommodation Guidelines. 

Family Resources for English Learners 

Please share with families the Family Resources for English Learners available on the CSDE English Learner webpage.  

Many of these resources are available in multiple languages including English, Spanish, Arabic, Chinese, Haitian Cre-

ole, Polish and Portuguese.  Resources include, but are not limited to: 

 English Learner Brochure that provides information about identification, eligibility, programing and 

parent participation; 

 English Learners and State Assessments Brochure that provides information about supports available 

for ELs on Connecticut state assessments; 

 Web Resources for Parents and Families; and 

 English Language Development Web sites. 

http://www.ct.gov/sde/CTAA
http://www.ct.gov/sde/SmarterBalanced
http://www.ct.gov/sde/CMT&CAPTScience
http://www.sde.ct.gov/sde/cwp/view.asp?a=2748&q=335780
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B9h6L4JvPeXUT3NxUDh5a0dmYVE/view
http://www.sde.ct.gov/sde/cwp/view.asp?a=2618&q=336220
http://www.sde.ct.gov/sde/cwp/view.asp?a=2618&q=320848&sdePNavCtr=|
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2016-17 Important Dates 

Event Dates 

The secure browsers for the 2016-17 school year must be down-

loaded for all 2016-17 online test administrations 

Currently available 

Smarter Balanced Interim Assessments Testing Window (ICA and 

IAB) and Interim Assessment Teacher Hand Scoring System 

October 18, 2016-June 9, 2017 

English Language Proficiency Testing January 3-March 10, 2017 

Deadline for Submission of CTAA and CMT/CAPT Skills Checklist 

Science Eligibility & Learner Characteristics Inventory (LCI) 

March 17, 2017 

Connecticut Smarter Balanced Assessment Window Monday, March 27, 2017-Friday, May 26, 2017 

CMT/CAPT Science and CMT/CAPT Skills Checklist Science Monday, March 27, 2017-Friday, April 28, 2017 

Connecticut Alternate Assessment Monday March 27, 2017-Friday, May 26, 2017 

Connecticut SAT School Day Wednesday, April 5, 2017 

Makeup dates: April 25 and April 26, 2017 

To automatically receive the Student Assessment News and/or other announcements, 

register for e-mail updates on the Comprehensive Assessment Program Portal. 

The State of Connecticut Department of Education is an affirmative action/equal opportunity employer. 

Digital Library 

Digital Library Accounts 

New users to the Digital Library may register directly at the Smarter Balanced Digital Library web site.  You must use a 

professional (district/school) e-mail address when you register.  Users with existing accounts can reset their password 

at this same site.  Once accounts are reset or opened, each educator will receive a "Welcome to the Smarter Balanced 

Digital Library" e-mail (from smarter-donotreply@smarterbalanced.org) with access information. 

If a new user attempts to register and receives a message that the e-mail address does not match the authorized Digi-

tal Library e-mail domains, then they probably have an existing account and should attempt to reset their password.  

Teachers who have moved recently from other districts should try using their old e-mail address to log-in. 

If an existing user attempts to reset their password and receives a message that a Digital Library account cannot be 

found, they should try to register. 

Only District Test Coordinators should e-mail an Excel spreadsheet to Cristi Alberino if they need to modify existing ac-

counts (i.e., first/last name and e-mail address changes) or to delete accounts for teachers no longer with that district.  

Please contact Cristi Alberino with any questions. 

http://www.ct.gov/sde/CTAA
http://www.ct.gov/sde/SmarterBalanced
http://www.ct.gov/sde/CMT&CAPTScience
http://www.sde.ct.gov/sde/cwp/view.asp?a=2748&q=335780
http://ct.portal.airast.org/secure-browsers/
http://ct.portal.airast.org/
https://sso.smarterbalanced.org/auth/UI/Login
mailto:cristi.alberino@ct.gov
mailto:cristi.alberino@ct.gov

